
 

 

     

     

     

     

    

    

    

     

    

     

      

     
 

       
 

    

    
 

      

 

Township of Brock Council Information Index 

May 24 – May 28, 2021 

Comm. No. Received from – Description 

750/21 Economic Developers Council of Ontario – EDCO's Communities of Practice 

753/21 Brock Board of Trade – Our next BNG is just a week away! 

755/21 Trent Severn Waterway – 2021 Navigation Season 

756/21 AMO – AMO Conference is just three months away 

757/21 City of Port Colborne – Source Water Protection Legislation 

760/21 Owen Sound – Support for Suicide and Crisis Prevention Hotline 

765/21 Community Care Durham – CCD receives Ontario Trillium Grant 

766/21 Municipality of Calvin – Support for Dead End Bus Turnarounds 

767/21 Metrolinx – Your Durham Region Newsletter - June 2021 

768/21 Municipality of Calvin – Support for Lottery Licencing to Assist Small 
Organizations 

771/21 York Region – Regional Council Decision - timing of Step 1 of the Provincial 
Roadmap to Reopening 

774/21 LSRCA – New LSRCA Web Content on Feeding Wildlife 

776/21 Township of Southgate – Resolution of Support for 988 Three-digit Suicide and 
Crisis Hotline 

778/21 AMO – WatchFile - May 27, 2021 
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From: Economic Developers Council of Ontario
T0' Bec Jamieson
Subject: NEW: EDC "5 Communities of Practice
Date: May 25, 2021 5:53:37 PM

Happy #TourismWeek Canada!

750/21 

From: Economic Developers Council of Ontario
To: Becky Jamieson
Subject: NEW: EDCO"s Communities of Practice 
Date: May 25, 2021 5:53:37 PM 

Happy #TourismWeek Canada! 
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Throughout Tourism Week, we salute tourism operators and their employees
for their perseverance and resilience over the past 15-months. We also
celebrate the magnificence of our country and how each region of Canada
delivers unique experiences vital to the tourism ecosystem.

During Tourism Week, we invite you to read more about the industry, hear
stories about the operators and learn why Tourism Counts across Canada and
in each province and territory.

NEW: EDCO's Communities of Practice

EDCO's first release of Communities of Practice are now available! Download

Throughout Tourism Week, we salute tourism operators and their employees 
for their perseverance and resilience over the past 15-months. We also 
celebrate the magnificence of our country and how each region of Canada 
delivers unique experiences vital to the tourism ecosystem. 

During Tourism Week, we invite you to read more about the industry, hear 
stories about the operators and learn why Tourism Counts across Canada and 
in each province and territory. 

Learn More 

NEW: EDCO's Communities of Practice 

EDCO's first release of Communities of Practice are now available! Download 
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and share the three case studies linked below.

City of Vaughan Huron East The Regional Municipality
VMC 360 Degree Tour Downtown Seaforth is of Durham

Welcoming You Growing Resilience

Be Recognized Provincially in EDCO's Top Ten

and share the three case studies linked below. 

City of Vaughan
VMC 360 Degree Tour 

Huron East 
Downtown Seaforth is 

Welcoming You 

The Regional Municipality
of Durham 

Growing Resilience 

Be Recognized Provincially in EDCO's Top Ten 
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We are excited to announce EDCO's newest pilot project to help celebrate our
members and their achievements over the past two years. We hope by
highlighting all of your hard work we can underscore the importance of
economic development in communities.

Applications are due by June 15 2021, and winners will be announced in early
July. Applications can be nomination or self-nomination, with bullet points
encouraged.

Apply Now

EDCO Member Survey Closing Soon

We are excited to announce EDCO's newest pilot project to help celebrate our 
members and their achievements over the past two years. We hope by 
highlighting all of your hard work we can underscore the importance of 
economic development in communities. 

Applications are due by June 15, 2021, and winners will be announced in early 
July. Applications can be nomination or self-nomination, with bullet points 
encouraged. 

Apply Now 

EDCO Member Survey Closing Soon 
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EDCO Members, we want to hear directly from you! Please take a few minutes
to complete our brief survey to help us provide content and programming
specific to your needs. This survey will be open until June 7 2021.

Thank you in advance for your feedback and participation!

Complete the Survey

Applications Open for EDCO's 2021 Bright Ideas Competition

EDCO Members, we want to hear directly from you! Please take a few minutes 
to complete our brief survey to help us provide content and programming 
specific to your needs. This survey will be open until June 7, 2021. 

Thank you in advance for your feedback and participation! 

Complete the Survey 

Applications Open for EDCO's 2021 Bright Ideas Competition 
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Join this year's Bright Ideas Competition to embark on a journey of learning,
explore new solutions, and experience what it's like to work with like-
minded colleagues from across the province.

The Bright Ideas Competition is an annual idea competition for economic
development practitioners of all experience levels. It is designed to give
economic developers the opportunity to develop a modern response to
proposed topics, have the work evaluated and receive 5 professional
certification points towards your designation.

2021 topics address timely economic development challenges in our province:
Disaster Preparedness and Economic Resilience
Tackling Diversity in the Economic Development Profession
Tourism Recovery
Coping with Housing and Commercial Real Estate Demand
Building Better Communities through Diversity, Equity & InclusionQ

P
W

N
T

‘

Join this year's Bright Ideas Competition to embark on a journey of learning, 
explore new solutions, and experience what it's like to work with like-
minded colleagues from across the province. 

The Bright Ideas Competition is an annual idea competition for economic 
development practitioners of all experience levels. It is designed to give 
economic developers the opportunity to develop a modern response to 
proposed topics, have the work evaluated and receive 5 professional 
certification points towards your designation. 

2021 topics address timely economic development challenges in our province: 
1. Disaster Preparedness and Economic Resilience 
2. Tackling Diversity in the Economic Development Profession 
3. Tourism Recovery 
4. Coping with Housing and Commercial Real Estate Demand 
5. Building Better Communities through Diversity, Equity & Inclusion 
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Read full topic descriptions and previous final submissions here. Applications
will be open until June 4 2021.

EDCO Member Updates

Call for Conference Committee

Planning for EDCO's next conference has begun! If you are interested in being
a part of the Committee, reach out to us at grow@edco.on.ca and we can
answer any questions. No specific experience is required and all are welcome!

New Incentives for Driving Traffic into Your Local Businesses

Read full topic descriptions and previous final submissions here. Applications 
will be open until June 4, 2021. 

Apply Now 

EDCO Member Updates 

Call for Conference Committee 

Planning for EDCO's next conference has begun! If you are interested in being 
a part of the Committee, reach out to us at grow@edco.on.ca and we can 
answer any questions. No specific experience is required and all are welcome! 

New Incentives for Driving Traffic into Your Local Businesses 
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EDCO has launched a new service for Ontario communities to drive economic
development by rewarding people for exploring. Called EDCO Insider and
powered by 468 Communications, the service allows individual communities to
easily and cost-effectively create their own customized apps and build
incentives for people to visit places of interest or make purchases locally.

For more information about EDCO Insider, please visit edco.on.ca/insider.

Membership Renewal Fees Due for 2021

Invoices for 2021 have been emailed to members for renewals. Payments can
be made online, by cheque, or EFT.

For more information on how to set up for EFT payment or for questions about
your membership, please contact Taylor Chamberlain at: grow@edco.on.ca

EDCO has launched a new service for Ontario communities to drive economic 
development by rewarding people for exploring. Called EDCO Insider and 
powered by 468 Communications, the service allows individual communities to 
easily and cost-effectively create their own customized apps and build 
incentives for people to visit places of interest or make purchases locally. 

For more information about EDCO Insider, please visit edco.on.ca/insider. 

Membership Renewal Fees Due for 2021 

Invoices for 2021 have been emailed to members for renewals. Payments can 
be made online, by cheque, or EFT. 

﻿For more information on how to set up for EFT payment or for questions about 
your membership, please contact Taylor Chamberlain at: grow@edco.on.ca 
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News Releases

Ontario Supporting Screen-Based Industries during COVlD-19

The Ontario government is providing one-time funding of $3 million to the
Canadian Film Centre (CFC) as part of the province’s efforts to support the
film, television and new media industries, as they continue to deal with the
daily impacts of the COVlD-19 pandemic.

Read the full news release here.

Ontario Investing in Domestic Medical Technology
Manufacturing to Ensure Future Preparedness

The Ontario government is investing $2.5 million in Siemens Healthineers
through the Ontario Together Fund. The investment will help increase
production capacity of the epoc Blood Analysis System, a handheld device that
can analyze oxygen levels in blood, helping clinicians make faster decisions
with lab-quality results at the patient’s side. The project is expected to create
93 jobs over five years. To scale up their production capacity, Siemens
Healthineers is investing over $20 million into their Ottawa facilities to increase
their manufacturing output.

Read the full news release here.

Ontario Supporting Cultural Tourism & Local Events

Ontario is providing more than $4 million to 54 cultural tourism organizations
through the Ontario Cultural Attractions Fund to help develop, promote and
present high-quality, high-profile events that strengthen the economies of
communities across Ontario.

Read the full news release here.

May 26, 2021 — How to Attract Investment, Boost Tourism & Support
Businesses

May 27, 2021 — Diversity, Equity & Inclusion in LED Seminar

May 27, 2021 — Teamwork Makes the Dreamwork: The Role of Collaboration
in Winning Grants (Free Webinar)

News Releases 

Ontario Supporting Screen-Based Industries during COVID-19 

The Ontario government is providing one-time funding of $3 million to the 
Canadian Film Centre (CFC) as part of the province’s efforts to support the 
film, television and new media industries, as they continue to deal with the 
daily impacts of the COVID-19 pandemic. 

Read the full news release here. 

Ontario Investing in Domestic Medical Technology
Manufacturing to Ensure Future Preparedness 

The Ontario government is investing $2.5 million in Siemens Healthineers 
through the Ontario Together Fund. The investment will help increase 
production capacity of the epoc Blood Analysis System, a handheld device that 
can analyze oxygen levels in blood, helping clinicians make faster decisions 
with lab-quality results at the patient’s side. The project is expected to create 
93 jobs over five years. To scale up their production capacity, Siemens 
Healthineers is investing over $20 million into their Ottawa facilities to increase 
their manufacturing output. 

Read the full news release here. 

Ontario Supporting Cultural Tourism & Local Events 

Ontario is providing more than $4 million to 54 cultural tourism organizations 
through the Ontario Cultural Attractions Fund to help develop, promote and 
present high-quality, high-profile events that strengthen the economies of 
communities across Ontario. 

Read the full news release here. 

Events 

May 26, 2021 – How to Attract Investment, Boost Tourism & Support 
Businesses 

May 27, 2021 – Diversity, Equity & Inclusion in LED Seminar 

May 27, 2021 – Teamwork Makes the Dreamwork: The Role of Collaboration 
in Winning Grants (Free Webinar) 
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June 7-8, 2021 — IEDC 2021 Economic Future Forum

June 8, 2021 — Increasing Online Interactivity

October 20-21, 2021 — Ontario East Municipal Conference *Call for Speakers
deadline is May 31,2021.

*Reminder: OBIAA has bi-weekly Best Practice Calls with BIAS across the
province on Tuesdays and Thursdays at 2:00 PM EST. If you would like to join
one or two as a guest, please email: info@obiaa.com

Diversity, Equity & Inclusion in LED Seminar

Date: May 27, 2020
Time: 9:30 to 4:30 PM EDT
Registration Fee: $195 - $295

As LED professionals work to restore their local economies, they must "build
back better" by considering how diversity, equity and inclusion can transform
their local community development in post-covid recovery. While the pressures
of this global pandemic have revealed fissures in dated and inequitable
patterns of economic development, it has also given LED professionals the
opportunity to better understand the diverse needs of their
community. Diversity, equity, and inclusion in LED has the potential to build
and transform community. In this seminar you will gain in-depth insight and
tools on:

1. Macro and microeconomic indicators to consider for recovery and the
impact of economic stimulus on the economy;

2. What is the difference between “diversity”, “equity” and “inclusion” and
how they relate to LED;

3. What inclusion and exclusion are and their economic impacts;
4. Strategies and Tactics to introduce diversity, equity and inclusion into

your LED recovery plans;
5. Strategies and tactics to work with municipal planning divisions and other

stakeholders.

You’ll also receive a workbook covering:
0 Top 10 Diversity, Equity, Inclusion metrics to consider for LED
0 Strategies and tactics on working with municipal planning divisions to

support Diversity, Equity and Inclusion in municipal planning.

Stay Connected with EDCO

June 7-8, 2021 – IEDC 2021 Economic Future Forum 

June 8, 2021 – Increasing Online Interactivity 

October 20-21, 2021 – Ontario East Municipal Conference *Call for Speakers 
deadline is May 31, 2021. 

*Reminder: OBIAA has bi-weekly Best Practice Calls with BIAs across the 
province on Tuesdays and Thursdays at 2:00 PM EST. If you would like to join 
one or two as a guest, please email: info@obiaa.com 

Diversity, Equity & Inclusion in LED Seminar 

Date: May 27, 2020 
Time: 9:30 to 4:30 PM EDT 
Registration Fee: $195 - $295 

As LED professionals work to restore their local economies, they must "build 
back better" by considering how diversity, equity and inclusion can transform 
their local community development in post-covid recovery. While the pressures 
of this global pandemic have revealed fissures in dated and inequitable 
patterns of economic development, it has also given LED professionals the 
opportunity to better understand the diverse needs of their 
community. Diversity, equity, and inclusion in LED has the potential to build 
and transform community. In this seminar you will gain in-depth insight and 
tools on: 

1. Macro and microeconomic indicators to consider for recovery and the 
impact of economic stimulus on the economy; 

2. What is the difference between “diversity”, “equity” and “inclusion” and 
how they relate to LED; 

3. What inclusion and exclusion are and their economic impacts; 
4. Strategies and Tactics to introduce diversity, equity and inclusion into 

your LED recovery plans; 
5. Strategies and tactics to work with municipal planning divisions and other 

stakeholders. 

You’ll also receive a workbook covering: 
Top 10 Diversity, Equity, Inclusion metrics to consider for LED 
Strategies and tactics on working with municipal planning divisions to 
support Diversity, Equity and Inclusion in municipal planning. 

Register Here 

Stay Connected with EDCO 
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EDCO’s Facebook group continues to grow in resources and numbers. Join
the discussion today and get important insights from your fellow members

across the province.

Join Today

Don't follow us on social media yet? Stay connected in between newsletters
via Facebook, Twitter and/or Linkedln.

We are always looking for more ways to keep in touch and would love to help
share important updates from your communities.

WE

EDCO’s Facebook group continues to grow in resources and numbers. Join 
the discussion today and get important insights from your fellow members 

across the province. 

﻿ 

Join Today 

Don't follow us on social media yet? Stay connected in between newsletters 
via Facebook, Twitter and/or LinkedIn. 

We are always looking for more ways to keep in touch and would love to help 
share important updates from your communities. 

‌‌ ‌ 
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From: Brock Board of Trade
To: Becfl Jamieson
Subject: Our next BNG is just a week away!
Date: May 25, 2021 12:29:24 PM

Let's Talk About Mental Health

The COVID pandemic has brought unprecedented hardships to our business
community. Whether you are working from home or trying to keep your
business going through all the 'stay at home' orders, your mental health may be
suffering. Join us at our next Brock Networking Group with Chrissy
Vandenberg, Social Worker from the Brock Community Health Centre. Chrissy
wi|| discus Mental Health and provide us with tips on how to deal with these
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Information Bulletin
TRENT-SEVERN WATERWAY 2021 NAVIGATION SEASON

PETERBOROUGH, ONTARIO, MAY 21, 2021 — Parks Canada advises that the Trent-Severn
Waterway is scheduled to re-open for navigation on Friday, May 28, 2021 at 9 am.

Navigation will remain closed over the May long weekend.

Please be advised that operation of the Peterborough Lift Lock will be available on a modified
basis starting on May 28, 2021, with an anticipated return to full operation by the end of June
2021. In order to transit as many vessels per day as possible, lockages will scheduled,
allowing for one complete transfer up and down per day. Boaters will be asked to disembark
their vessels while the transfer is underway.

More details on the 2021 Navigation Season will be provided over the coming week.

Boaters wishing additional information to aid with trip planning can contact us via email at
pc.trentsevern.pc@canada.ca

Consistent with provincial direction, visitors are strongly encouraged to remain in their local
area when undertaking outdoor recreation activities.

For the most up—to-date information regarding our facilities and services, please visit us online
at www.pc.gc.ca/trent or follow us on social media @TrentSevernNHS

-30-

Information:

Karen Feeley, Public Relations and Communications Officer
Trent-Severn Waterway
Parks Canada
Karen.feeley@canada.ca
705-313-1097

Canad'a’I
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From: AMO Events
To: Maralee Drake
Subject: AMO Conference Just Three Months Away!
Date: May 22, 2021 7:04:51 AM

AMO Update not displaying correctly? View the online version
Add Communicate@amo.on.ca to your safe list

2020 AMO Conference

May 22, 2021

AMO Conference Just Three Months Away!

As we celebrate the Victoria Day long weekend in Ontario, all thoughts are on moving fonrvard and putting the
worst of the pandemic behind us. There is much room for optimism and hope. Municipalities have distinguished
themselves in the service of their communities and will play a leading role in the recovery.

AMO has worked hard over the past 14 months to support our members, provide critical information, and to
advocate for policy changes and financial support to help make yourjob a little easier.

In 2020, AMO’s virtual conference made sure that you could remain connected, gain critical insights, and
advocate for local priorities through minister’s delegation meetings. Your support for the virtual 2020 AMO
conference made it a great success. The AMO Conference will be virtual again in 2021, and we are presenting
an amazing lineup of speakers, policy workshops, networking sessions, and an opportunity for your council to
connect with ministers on local matters.

Here are some of the highlights:

Keynote speakers include journalist André Picard on the state of long-term care in Canada, Sheila Watt-
Cloutier on the social, cultural, and economic impacts of climate change, and Anthony McLean on bias,
inclusion and mental health.

Our second Women’s Leadership Forum features Ontario’s Lieutenant Governor Elizabeth Dowdeswell,
groundbreaking parliamentarian and activist Jean Augustine, and MP for Saanich—Gulf Islands Elizabeth May.
The forum will be moderated by Nam Kiwanuka, host of TVO’s The Agenda in the Summer.

Our Path to Economic Recovery Panel will feature Finance Minister and Treasury Board President Peter
Bethlenfalvy, Atkinson Fellow on the Future of Workers, Armine Yalnizyan and President and CEO of the
Retail Council of Canada, Diane J. Brisebois. The panel discussion will be moderated again this year by Steve
Paikin, host of TVO’s The Agenda with Steve Paikin.

You will hear directly from the Premier and key Ministers, along with all the political Party Leaders. You can
participate in three Ministers Forums moderated by TVO’s John Michael McGrath. There will be 15
workshops dealing with the most topical policy issues, ranging from climate change and housing to broadband
and long-term care. The Conference is also an important opportunity to engage with sponsors and exhibitors
connected with Ontario’s $50 billion a year municipal sector.

And, of course, delegation meetings with Ministers are a key feature of the AMO Conference. To request
delegation meetings as part of your AMO 2021 Conference experience, visit the Conference website and click on
the “Delegations” tab before the deadline of June 4. Don’t forget, you must be a registered delegate to
participate in delegation meetings.

For more information and to register for the 2021 AMO Conference, August 15-18, click here. If you have
questions that are not answered there, please send them to events@amo.on.ca.

*Disclaimer: The Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) is unable to provide any warranty regarding the accuracy or completeness of third-party submissions. Distribution of
these items does not imply an endorsement of the views, information or services mentioned.

Association of Municipalities of Ontario
Please consider the environment 200 University Ave. Suite 801,Toronto ON Canada M5H 3C6
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Municipal Offices: 66 Charlotte Street
Port Colborne, Ontario L3K 3C8 - www.portco|borne.ca

PORT COLBORNE T 905.835.2900 ext 106 F 905.834.5746
Corporate SeWices Department E amber.lapointe©portcolborne.ca
Clerk’s Division

May 21, 2021

The Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario Sent via E-mail: premier@ontario.ca
Legislative Building, Queen’s Park
Toronto, ON M7A 1Y7

Dear Premier Ford:

Re: Resolution — Source Water Protection Legislation

Please be advised that, at its meeting of May 10, 2021, the Council of The Corporation of the
City of Port Colborne resolved as follows:

That correspondence from the Town of Fort Erie regarding Source Water
Protection Legislation, be supported.

A copy of the above noted resolution is enclosed for your reference. Your favourable
consideration of this request is respectfully requested.

Sincerely,

Amber LaPointe
City Clerk

ec: Honourable Jeff Yurek, Minister of Environment, Conservation and Parks
Jeff Burch, MPP, Niagara Centre
Sam Oosterhoff, MPP, Niagara West
Jennifer Stevens, MPP, St. Catharines
Wayne Gates, MPP, Niagara Falls
Ontario Conservation and all Ontario Conservation Authorities:
kgavine@conservationontario.ca; bhorner@abca.ca; kfurlanetto@crca.ca;
generalmanager@catfishcreek.ca; @cloca.com; mvytvytskyy@hrca.on.ca;
deb.martindowns@cvc.ca; tim.pidduck@crowevalley.com; tbyrne@erca.org;
llaliberte@grca.on.ca; karmstrong@grandriver.ca; t.lanthier@greysauble.on.ca;
Lisa.Burnside@conservationhamilton.ca; mmajchrowski@kawarthaconservation.com;
elizabeth@kettlecreekconservation.on.ca;.cullen@lsrca.on.ca;
tammy@lakeheadca.com; jmaxwell@lprca.on.ca; mark.peacock@ltvca.ca;
kelly.vandettte@ltc.on.ca; beard@mvca.on.ca; David.Vallier@mattagamiregion.ca;
smcintyre@mvc.on.ca; csharma@npca.ca; carl.jorgensen@conservationsudbury.ca;
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FORT‘ERIE Community ServicesONTARIO

Our Focus: Your Future

Legislative Services

April 27, 2021
File #120203

Sent via email: premier@ontario.ca

The Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario
Legislative Building
Queen's Park
Toronto, ON M7A 1A1

Honourable and Dear Sir:

Re: Province Investigating and Updating Source Water Protection Legislation

Please be advised the Municipal Council of the Town of Fort Erie at its meeting of April 26,
2021 passed the following resolution:

Whereas the Municipal Council of the Town of Fort Erie passed a resolution on October 21st,
2019 identifying that 1,100 private water wells were in operation in the Town of Fort Erie, of
which 75% were used for domestic purposes including human and livestock consumption, and

Whereas the Municipal Council of the Town of Fort Erie further identified in that resolution that
Council requires the protection of water in the aquifer supplying water to those wells from
contamination as the result of any remediation of Pit One owned by the Port Colborne Quarries
in the City of Port Colborne, and further

Whereas Report No. PDS-23-2021, approved by Council on March 22, 2021, identified that
while the Niagara Peninsula Conservation Authority, The Regional Municipality of Niagara and
Local Area Municipalities work together to protect source water, these plans do not generally
apply to private servicing, and

Whereas Report No. PDS-23-2021 further identified efforts undertaken by the Town of Fort
Erie through available provincial planning policy, regulation and legislation to protect source
water within the Town of Fort Erie without any explicit ability to designate source water
protection for private services, and

Whereas on July 28, 2010, through Resolution 64/292, the United Nations General Assembly
explicitly recognized the human right to water and sanitation and acknowledged that clean
drinking water and sanitation are essential to the realization of all human rights, and

.../2
Mailing Address: The Corporation of the Town of Fort Erie

1 Municipal Centre Drive, Fort Erie ON L2A 286
Office Hours 8:30 am. to 5:00 pm. Phone: (905) 871-1600 FAX: (905) 871-4022 Web-site: www.forterie.ca

Community Services 

Legislative Services 

April 27, 2021 
File #120203 

Sent via email: premier@ontario.ca 

The Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario 
Legislative Building 
Queen's Park 
Toronto, ON M7A 1A1 

Honourable and Dear Sir: 

Re: Province Investigating and Updating Source Water Protection Legislation 

Please be advised the Municipal Council of the Town of Fort Erie at its meeting of April 26, 
2021 passed the following resolution: 

Whereas the Municipal Council of the Town of Fort Erie passed a resolution on October 21st, 
2019 identifying that 1,100 private water wells were in operation in the Town of Fort Erie, of 
which 75% were used for domestic purposes including human and livestock consumption, and 

Whereas the Municipal Council of the Town of Fort Erie further identified in that resolution that 
Council requires the protection of water in the aquifer supplying water to those wells from 
contamination as the result of any remediation of Pit One owned by the Port Colborne Quarries 
in the City of Port Colborne, and further 

Whereas Report No. PDS-23-2021, approved by Council on March 22, 2021, identified that 
while the Niagara Peninsula Conservation Authority, The Regional Municipality of Niagara and 
Local Area Municipalities work together to protect source water, these plans do not generally 
apply to private servicing, and 

Whereas Report No. PDS-23-2021 further identified efforts undertaken by the Town of Fort 
Erie through available provincial planning policy, regulation and legislation to protect source 
water within the Town of Fort Erie without any explicit ability to designate source water 
protection for private services, and 

Whereas on July 28, 2010, through Resolution 64/292, the United Nations General Assembly 
explicitly recognized the human right to water and sanitation and acknowledged that clean 
drinking water and sanitation are essential to the realization of all human rights, and 

…/2 

Mailing Address: The Corporation of the Town of Fort Erie 
1 Municipal Centre Drive, Fort Erie ON  L2A 2S6 

Office Hours  8:30 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. Phone: (905) 871-1600 FAX:  (905) 871-4022 Web-site:  www.forterie.ca 
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The Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario Page two

Whereas it would be desirable to ensure that those in our community who rely on wells and
other private servicing for clean drinking water are afforded the same source water protection
as municipal drinking water systems;

Now therefore it be resolved,

That: The Municipal Council of the Town of Fort Erie recognizes and acknowledges that clean
drinking water and sanitation are basic human rights and essential to the realization of all
human rights, and further

That: The Municipal Council of the Town of Fort Erie requests that the Ministry of
Environment, Conservation and Parks consider legislative changes that would permit the
expansion of source water protection to aquifers and private services, and further

That: This resolution be circulated to The Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario, the
Honourable Jeff Yurek, Minister of the Environment, Conservation and Parks, Wayne Gates,
MPP Niagara Falls, Jeff Burch, MPP Niagara Centre, Jennifer Stevens, MPP St. Catharines
and Sam Oosterhoff, MPP Niagara West, and further

That: This resolution be circulated to all Conservation Authorities and Municipalities in Ontario
for their endorsement and support.

Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Yours very truly,41AM
Carol Schofield, Dipl.M.A.
Manager, Legislative Services/Clerk
cschofield@forterie.ca
CS:dlk
c.c.
The Honourable Jeff Yurek, Minister of Environment, Conservation and Parks '|eff.yurekco@pc.ola.org
Jeff Burch, MPP, Niagara Centre iburch-gp@ndp.on.ca
Sam Oosterhoff, MPP, Niagara West sam.oosterhoff@pc.ola.org
Jennifer Stevens, MPP, St. Catharines JStevens-co@ndp.on.ca
Wayne Gates, MPP, Niagara Falls wgates-co@ndp.on.ca
Ontario Conservation and all Ontario Conservation Authorities: avine@conservationontario.ca; bhorner@abca.ca; kfurlanetto@crca.fl;
qeneralmanaqer@catfishcreek.ca; @clocacom; mvvtvytskvy@hrca.on.ca; deb.martindowns@cvc.ca; tim.pidduck@crowevalley.com;
tbvrne@erca.orq; ||a|iberte(d)qrca.on.ca; karmstronq@qrandriver.ca; t.|anthier@qrevsauble.on.ca; Lisa.Burnsideai)conservationhamiltonca;
mmaichrowski@kawarthaconservation.com; elizabeth@kettlecreekconservation.on.ca;.cullen@lsrca.on.ca; tammv@lakeheadca.com;
imaxwell@|prca.on.ca; mark.peacock@ltvca.ca; kelly.vandettte@ltc.on.ca; beard@mvca.on.ca; David.Vallier@mattagamireqion.ca;
smcintyre@mvc.on.ca; csharma@npca.ca; carl.iorqensen@conservationsudburyca; brian.tavler@nbmca.ca; dhevenor@nvca.on.ca;
dlandrv(d)otonabeeconservation.com: bmcnevin@quinteconservation.ca; richard.pilon@rrca.on.ca; sommer.casgrain-robertson@rvca.ca;
i.stephens@svca.on.ca; cbarrett@ssmrca.ca; acoleman@nation.on.ca; bmcdouqall@scrca.on.ca; John.MacKenzie@trca.ca;
annettt@thamesriver.on .ca
Ontario Municipalities
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Whereas it would be desirable to ensure that those in our community who rely on wells and 
other private servicing for clean drinking water are afforded the same source water protection 
as municipal drinking water systems; 

Now therefore it be resolved, 

That: The Municipal Council of the Town of Fort Erie recognizes and acknowledges that clean 
drinking water and sanitation are basic human rights and essential to the realization of all 
human rights, and further 

That: The Municipal Council of the Town of Fort Erie requests that the Ministry of 
Environment, Conservation and Parks consider legislative changes that would permit the 
expansion of source water protection to aquifers and private services, and further 

That: This resolution be circulated to The Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario, the 
Honourable Jeff Yurek, Minister of the Environment, Conservation and Parks, Wayne Gates, 
MPP Niagara Falls, Jeff Burch, MPP Niagara Centre, Jennifer Stevens, MPP St. Catharines 
and Sam Oosterhoff, MPP Niagara West, and further 

That: This resolution be circulated to all Conservation Authorities and Municipalities in Ontario 
for their endorsement and support. 

Thank you for your attention to this matter. 

Yours very truly, 

Carol Schofield, Dipl.M.A. 
Manager, Legislative Services/Clerk 
cschofield@forterie.ca 
CS:dlk 
c.c. 
The Honourable Jeff Yurek, Minister of Environment, Conservation and Parks jeff.yurekco@pc.ola.org 
Jeff Burch, MPP, Niagara Centre jburch-qp@ndp.on.ca 
Sam Oosterhoff, MPP, Niagara West sam.oosterhoff@pc.ola.org 
Jennifer Stevens, MPP, St. Catharines JStevens-co@ndp.on.ca 
Wayne Gates, MPP, Niagara Falls wgates-co@ndp.on.ca 
Ontario Conservation and all Ontario Conservation Authorities: kgavine@conservationontario.ca; bhorner@abca.ca; kfurlanetto@crca.ca; 
generalmanager@catfishcreek.ca; @cloca.com; mvytvytskyy@hrca.on.ca; deb.martindowns@cvc.ca; tim.pidduck@crowevalley.com; 
tbyrne@erca.org; llaliberte@grca.on.ca; karmstrong@grandriver.ca; t.lanthier@greysauble.on.ca; Lisa.Burnside@conservationhamilton.ca; 
mmajchrowski@kawarthaconservation.com; elizabeth@kettlecreekconservation.on.ca;.cullen@lsrca.on.ca; tammy@lakeheadca.com; 
jmaxwell@lprca.on.ca; mark.peacock@ltvca.ca; kelly.vandettte@ltc.on.ca; beard@mvca.on.ca; David.Vallier@mattagamiregion.ca; 
smcintyre@mvc.on.ca; csharma@npca.ca; carl.jorgensen@conservationsudbury.ca; brian.tayler@nbmca.ca; dhevenor@nvca.on.ca; 
dlandry@otonabeeconservation.com; bmcnevin@quinteconservation.ca; richard.pilon@rrca.on.ca; sommer.casgrain-robertson@rvca.ca; 
j.stephens@svca.on.ca; cbarrett@ssmrca.ca; acoleman@nation.on.ca; bmcdougall@scrca.on.ca; John.MacKenzie@trca.ca; 
annettt@thamesriver.on.ca 
Ontario Municipalities 
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Jamie Eckenswiller, Deputy Clerk Telephone: (519) 376-4440 ext. 1235
City of Owen Sound Facsimile: (519) 371-0511
808 2nd Ave East E-mail: jeckenswiller@owensound.ca
Owen Sound ON N4K 2H4 Website: www.owensound.ca

solnd
wshere you want to live

May 21, 2021

Hon. Patty Hajdu
Minister of Health
Brooke Claxton Building, 16th Floor 0916A
Ottawa, ON K1A 0K9
hcminister.ministresc@canada.ca

Dear Minister Hajdu:

Re: Endorsement of 988 Suicide and Crisis Prevention Hotline Initiative

At its Regular meeting held on May 17, 2021, the Council of the Corporation of the City
of Owen Sound considered the above noted matter and passed Resolution No. R-
210517-009 as follows:

R-210517-009

"WHEREAS the Federal government has passed a motion to
adopt 988, a National three-digit suicide and crisis hotline; and

WHEREAS the ongoing COVlD-19 pandemic has increased the
demand for suicide prevention services by 200%; and

WHEREAS existing suicide prevention hotlines require the user
to remember a 10- digit number and go through directories or be
placed on hold;

THEEFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT City Council endorses the
988 crisis line initiative to ensure critical barriers are removed to
those in a crisis and seeking help; and

THAT a letter demonstrating City Council’s support be sent to the
Honourable Patty Hajdu, Federal Minister of Health, the
Honorable Alex Ruff MP Bruce-Grey-Owen Sound, the
Honourable Bill Walker MPP Bruce-Grey-Owen Sound, Ian Scott
Chairperson and Chief Executive Officer, Canadian Radio-
Television and Telecommunications and all municipalities in
Ontario."
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Jamie Eckenswiller, Deputy Clerk Telephone:  (519) 376-4440 ext. 1235 
City of Owen Sound Facsimile:  (519) 371-0511 
808 2nd Ave East E-mail: jeckenswiller@owensound.ca 
Owen Sound ON N4K 2H4 Website: www.owensound.ca 

May 21, 2021 

Hon. Patty Hajdu 
Minister of Health 
Brooke Claxton Building, 16th Floor 0916A 
Ottawa, ON K1A 0K9 
hcminister.ministresc@canada.ca 

Dear Minister Hajdu: 

Re: Endorsement of 988 Suicide and Crisis Prevention Hotline Initiative 

At its Regular meeting held on May 17, 2021, the Council of the Corporation of the City 
of Owen Sound considered the above noted matter and passed Resolution No. R-
210517-009 as follows: 

R-210517-009 

"WHEREAS the Federal government has passed a motion to 
adopt 988, a National three-digit suicide and crisis hotline; and 

WHEREAS the ongoing COVID-19 pandemic has increased the 
demand for suicide prevention services by 200%; and 

WHEREAS existing suicide prevention hotlines require the user 
to remember a 10- digit number and go through directories or be 
placed on hold; 

THEEFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT City Council endorses the 
988 crisis line initiative to ensure critical barriers are removed to 
those in a crisis and seeking help; and 

THAT a letter demonstrating City Council’s support be sent to the 
Honourable Patty Hajdu, Federal Minister of Health, the 
Honorable Alex Ruff MP Bruce-Grey-Owen Sound, the 
Honourable Bill Walker MPP Bruce-Grey-Owen Sound, Ian Scott
Chairperson and Chief Executive Officer, Canadian Radio-
Television and Telecommunications and all municipalities in 
Ontario." 
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If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,

gamie Eckenswiller, AMP
Deputy Clerk
City of Owen Sound

cc. Hon. Alex Ruff, MP Bruce-Grey-Owen Sound
Hon. Bill Walker, MPP Bruce-Grey—Owen Sound
Ian Scott, Chairperson and CEO, Canadian Radio-television and Telecommunications
Commission
All Ontario Municipalities

If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Sincerely, 

Jamie Eckenswiller, AMP 
Deputy Clerk 
City of Owen Sound 

cc. Hon. Alex Ruff, MP Bruce-Grey-Owen Sound 
Hon. Bill Walker, MPP Bruce-Grey-Owen Sound 
Ian Scott, Chairperson and CEO, Canadian Radio-television and Telecommunications 
Commission 
All Ontario Municipalities 
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Community Care Durham
SUPPORTING PEOPLE, STRENGTHENING COMMUNITY

MEDIA RELEASE May 26, 2021

$135,300 OTF Grant helps CCD plan for its Future
WHITBY, ON — On Wednesday, MPP Lorne Coe and Dave Saunders, Chair of the Ontario
Trillium Foundation’s (OTF) local Grant Review Team, met with representatives from
Community Care Durham (CCD) to hear more about the work happening as a result of CCD
receiving a $135,300 Resilient Communities Fund grant from OTF. The grant is allowing CCD to
continue moving forward from the impacts of COVID-19 by refreshing its Strategic Plan and
implementing a new fundraising strategy for its vital programs and services.

“Since the beginning of the COVID-19 pandemic, the Ontario government has committed to
supporting those struggling the most," said Whitby MPP Lorne Coe. “This funding will help
Community Care Durham adapt to the challenges created by the pandemic - ensuring they can
continue to provide the best services possible and make a positive difference in the lives of
individuals and families across the Region of Durham.”

During the pandemic, CCD has experienced a dip in its revenues due to decreased client fees
and an inability to use traditional fundraising methods. OTF’s Resilient Communities Fund grant
will enable CCD to improve its ability to access financial resources and develop alternative
sources of revenue. The grant will help with salaries for two positions focused on developing
new fundraising strategies and communications.

“We plan to refocus our fundraising efforts to establish a long-term Capital Development
Campaign that enables CCD to create a long-lasting social impact by assisting older adults and
other vulnerable residents to remain safely and independently in their own homes,” said James
Meloche, CEO, Community Care Durham. “Ultimately, this Campaign will support CCD’s goals
of establishing Community Health and Wellness Hubs across Durham, and leverage technology
to enhance the client’s care experience.”

Community Care Durham’s new fundraising strategy will address the challenges faced by
traditional “event” fundraisers resulting from COVID-19. The plan will include research into
CCD’s ability to raise funds through new avenues, as well as the capacity to fundraise in the
Durham Region in the aftermath of COVID-19. Funds from the grant will also be used to
purchase new computer equipment, developing and producing information materials and to help
with rental space costs for the Community Food Box program.

Community Care Durham is a multi-service, registered charitable organization providing a broad
range of support services for individuals over the age of 16 and their caregivers so that people
are enabled to maximize their independence and thrive where they choose to live. It helps
residents throughout Durham Region maximize their independence and thrive where they
choose to live.

The Ontario Trillium Foundation (OTF) is an agency of the Government of Ontario and one of
Canada’s leading granting foundations. OTF awarded $115 million to 644 projects last year to
build healthy and vibrant communities in Ontario.

20 Sunray Street, Unit 1, Whitby, ON, L1N 8Y3
Phone: 905-688-6223 Charitable Registration Number #11888 9955 RR001

www.communitycaredurham.on.ca
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$135,300 OTF Grant helps CCD plan for its Future 
WHITBY, ON – On Wednesday, MPP Lorne Coe and Dave Saunders, Chair of the Ontario 
Trillium Foundation’s (OTF) local Grant Review Team, met with representatives from 
Community Care Durham (CCD) to hear more about the work happening as a result of CCD 
receiving a $135,300 Resilient Communities Fund grant from OTF. The grant is allowing CCD to 
continue moving forward from the impacts of COVID-19 by refreshing its Strategic Plan and 
implementing a new fundraising strategy for its vital programs and services. 

“Since the beginning of the COVID-19 pandemic, the Ontario government has committed to 
supporting those struggling the most," said Whitby MPP Lorne Coe. "This funding will help 
Community Care Durham adapt to the challenges created by the pandemic - ensuring they can 
continue to provide the best services possible and make a positive difference in the lives of 
individuals and families across the Region of Durham.” 

During the pandemic, CCD has experienced a dip in its revenues due to decreased client fees 
and an inability to use traditional fundraising methods. OTF’s Resilient Communities Fund grant 
will enable CCD to improve its ability to access financial resources and develop alternative 
sources of revenue. The grant will help with salaries for two positions focused on developing 
new fundraising strategies and communications. 

“We plan to refocus our fundraising efforts to establish a long-term Capital Development 
Campaign that enables CCD to create a long-lasting social impact by assisting older adults and 
other vulnerable residents to remain safely and independently in their own homes,” said James 
Meloche, CEO, Community Care Durham. “Ultimately, this Campaign will support CCD’s goals 
of establishing Community Health and Wellness Hubs across Durham, and leverage technology 
to enhance the client’s care experience.” 

Community Care Durham’s new fundraising strategy will address the challenges faced by 
traditional “event” fundraisers resulting from COVID-19. The plan will include research into 
CCD’s ability to raise funds through new avenues, as well as the capacity to fundraise in the 
Durham Region in the aftermath of COVID-19. Funds from the grant will also be used to 
purchase new computer equipment, developing and producing information materials and to help 
with rental space costs for the Community Food Box program. 

Community Care Durham is a multi-service, registered charitable organization providing a broad 
range of support services for individuals over the age of 16 and their caregivers so that people 
are enabled to maximize their independence and thrive where they choose to live. It helps 
residents throughout Durham Region maximize their independence and thrive where they 
choose to live. 

The Ontario Trillium Foundation (OTF) is an agency of the Government of Ontario and one of 
Canada’s leading granting foundations. OTF awarded $115 million to 644 projects last year to 
build healthy and vibrant communities in Ontario. 
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Community Care Durham
SUPPORTING PEOPLE, STRENGTHENING COMMUNITY

-30-

Media Contact:

Ian McMillan, Communications Specialist
Community Care Durham
Phone: 905-430-1863
Email: imcmillan@communitycaredurham.on.ca

20 Sunray Street, Unit 1, Whitby, ON, L1N 8Y3
Phone: 905-688-6223 Charitable Registration Number #11888 9955 RR001

www.communitycaredurham.on.ca
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Ian McMillan, Communications Specialist 
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Phone: 905-430-1863 
Email: imcmillan@communitycaredurham.on.ca 
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766/21 

CORPORATION OF THE MUNICIPALITY OF CALVIN 
Resolution 

DATE:    May 25, 2021 NO.___2021-137_______________ 

MOVED BY_____Christine Shippam___________________________________ 

SECONDED BY____Sandy Cross_________________________________ 

“That Dead-End Road delegations be received from parents, video, site 
www.durhamdeadendroadkids.ca and attached correspondence and; 

Whereas Dead-End Road Kids (cul-de-sacs, private roads) busing is being moved from long-time 
residential pick-ups; percentages of 830,000 Ontario bused students impacted as Student 
Transportation Services (STS) citing buses shouldn’t access private roads, do 3-point turns, or backups; 
kids are expected to walk 1-2 km twice daily (caregivers 4x) in the morning dark or narrow road 
shoulders, and with no “bus stop ahead” warning signage; 

Whereas parents report employment/housing is at risk as they must leave work to drop off/pick up 
children to avoid safety hazards of kids walking on highways unsupervised; secondary school youth 
reporting education at risk as missing class/affecting grades; children with disabilities are not helped 
(e.g. double amputee who needs bus stop moved 160 ft. and parents were told it’s their “responsibility 
to get kids to bus safely”); 

Whereas parents are being told busing policy is schoolboard’s, but schoolboard say its STS, who say it is 
the Governance Committee of Ministry of Transportation, but Ministry of Education say it’s 
“transportation consortia who administer the policy”; and trustee, governance say cannot change 
policies, so parents appealing to police, press and Councils with respect to the dangers; and that an 
oncoming car killed 12 year old Cormac and injured his sister while waiting at a newly relocated bus stop 
at the base of a hill, and; 

Whereas STS have advised road improvements are the responsibility of municipalities, yet municipalities 
do not own the needed land, nor have millions of dollars to create 77m bus turnarounds, and; 

Whereas Ontario Transportation Funding is $1 billion: Jan 27/20 Ministry said they’d improve student 
transportation, review funding formula; and given STS gets their funding by scoring well in reviews, and 
given Ministry establishing “Student Transportation Advisory Group” to hear STS sector expertise 
experience, and ideas; 

Now Therefore Be it Resolved that the Corporation of the Municipality of Calvin requests; 

1. Exceptions to allow 3-point turns or backing up where necessary, to provide safer service to dead-end 
and private road kids, that policies be amended to reflect; and when not possible, 
2. Exceptions to allow indemnification agreements to access private land for bus turnarounds to keep 
bus stops safer and closer to prescribed 800m distance; and when not possible, 
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3. “Bus Stop Ahead” warning signage be required to notify oncoming traffic, prior to STS moving 
common stops to main roadway and, 
4. STS be comprised of solutions like mini-buses, vans, taxis or public transit worked into funding 
formulas so that it does not negatively impact STS funding stats; and, 
5. Kid Key Performance Indicator (KPI) be included for Ministry “Effectiveness & Efficiency Follow Up 
Reviews”, establishing benchmarks for responsive problem solving for kids & parents’ busing concerns, 
and that this be an STS factor to receive funding; and, 
6. That the Province provide a “Parent Portal” for ongoing busing feedback of their STS, so families and 
kids can review/provide comments, especially during Ministry STS reviews and revisions to funding; and, 
7. That the Province have GPS tracking software to notify parents when children picked up/dropped off, 
and; 

That this Motion be distributed to Premier Doug Ford; Honourable Stephen Lecce, Minister of 
Education; Honourable Caroline Mulroney, Minister of Transportation; Honourable Vic Fedeli, MPP; 
Honourable Anthony Rota, MP; all Ontario Municipalities; Rural Ontario Municipal Association (ROMA); 
Ontario Good Roads Association (OGRA); and Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO). 

CARRIED_____ _____________ 

DIVISION VOTE 

NAME OF MEMBER OF COUNCIL YEA NAY 

Coun Cross __X____ ______ 
Coun Maxwell __X____ ______ 
Coun Olmstead __X____ ______ 
Coun Shippam __X___ ______ 
Mayor Pennell __X____ ______ 
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From: Metrolinx
To: Bec Jamieson
Subject: Your Durham Region Newsletter - June 2021
Date: May 26, 2021 3:04:14 PM

Durham Region

767/21 

From: Metrolinx 
To: 
Subject:
Date: 

Becky Jamieson
Your Durham Region Newsletter - June 2021 
May 26, 2021 3:04:14 PM 

View this email in your browser 

Durham Region 
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Metrolinx staff make a young 
woman’s final wish to operate a 
train come true 
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Romina stands next to a GO Transit Safety officer and his K9 partner at the UP Express terminal at Union Station. 

Transit vehicles, especially big commuter trains, can inspire 
imagination and even a bit of awe. But for some, they become the 
thing of dreams and wishes. In her latest column, Anne Marie Aikins, 
Metrolinx’s well known head of media relations, writes about a young 
woman who had one wish, set against the most difficult of times. 

Read the full story on Metrolinx news. 
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Durham-Scarborough Bus Rapid
Transit
The Durham-Scarborough Bus Rapid Transit (DSBRT) line will bring
36 kilometres of bus rapid transit that would serve Oshawa, Whitby,
Ajax, Pickering and Scarborough. Higher capacity transit is needed to
link communities, employment, schools, and other major destinations
along Highway 2.

The DSBRT project will allow for seamless connections with local
transit networks, providing the residents of Durham Region more
flexibility and choice to get where they need to go, faster and more
reliably.

Durham-Scarborough Bus Rapid 
Transit 
The Durham-Scarborough Bus Rapid Transit (DSBRT) line will bring 
36 kilometres of bus rapid transit that would serve Oshawa, Whitby, 
Ajax, Pickering and Scarborough. Higher capacity transit is needed to 
link communities, employment, schools, and other major destinations 
along Highway 2. 

The DSBRT project will allow for seamless connections with local 
transit networks, providing the residents of Durham Region more 
flexibility and choice to get where they need to go, faster and more 
reliably. 
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DSBRT@metrolinx.com

Metrolinx Engage.

Metrolinx Engage

Next Steps 

Spring 2021: 

Prepare draft Environmental Project Report (EPR) 
Update to municipal and regional councils 

Summer 2021: 

Commence the Transit Project Assessment Process (TPAP) and 
formal public consultation period (including public information 
centre #4) 

2022: 

Preliminary Design Business Case 

Connect with us - we want to hear from you! 

We want to answer your questions and work with you to make the 
DSBRT project a valued part of your community. Your input is vital to 
moving this important project forward. 

To keep informed on upcoming public engagements, please subscribe 
to our Durham regional e-newsletter here, and to our project mailing 
list by e-mailing us at DSBRT@metrolinx.com. For more information 
on the DSBRT project and our previous public engagements, please 
visit Metrolinx Engage. 

Join Us For Our Upcoming Virtual Open House 
(Oshawa) 

When it comes to building transit, we know that every decision matters 
for our communities and our future customers. Join us virtually 
on Thursday, June 3, 2021 at 6:30 p.m. as our project experts review 
the preliminary design for Oshawa. 

Community members can register for and attend this virtual, fully 
accessible event on Metrolinx Engage. 
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Durham-Scarborough Bus Rapid Transit —
Oshawa LIVE — June 3, 2021 | Metrolinx Engage

Rendering of Bond Street West at Stevenson Road North, Oshawa. All renderings are subject to change. 

Join us on Metrolinx Engage. 

To register, visit: Durham-Scarborough Bus Rapid Transit – 
Oshawa LIVE – June 3, 2021 | Metrolinx Engage. 
Project update and overview to be presented. 
Ask your questions and provide feedback. 
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Lakeshore East (905)Lakeshore East (905) 
GO Station Upgrades and Updates: 

Pickering GO Station 
We’re making improvements to Pickering GO station by updating and 
replacing the staircases in the east tunnel. 

Each staircase will be closed in phases with access to the platform 
maintained from an alternate staircase. The work is expected to be 
completed by July 6. 

Ajax GO Station 
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Service Updates

Ongoing demolition of two Metrolinx-owned properties at Ajax 
GO Station. Please exercise caution around active construction 
areas. 

Whitby GO Station 
Station building elevator construction started May 25. 

Elevator access to the platform remains in the pedestrian bridge 
accessed through the south parking lot. Please be advised that 
the platform is currently not accessible by elevator from the 
pedestrian tunnel. 
If you are parked in the north parking lot and require elevator 
access, there is a shuttle service for customers with accessibility 
needs. This shuttle service will transport passengers from the 
north parking lot to the south parking lot to access the pedestrian 
bridge elevator. 
To register for our accessible shuttle service please call GO 
Transit at 416-869-3200 or 1-888-438-6646 (toll free). You can 
also request a paper copy of the request form from a station 
ambassador. Requests should be made 48 hours in advance of 
travel. 

Route 52 - Oshawa / Hwy 407 

We are serving the southbound stop at Simcoe Street and Britannia 
Avenue in Oshawa. For the northbound stop, we are still using the 
Ontario Tech University location. 

For more information please visit our Service Updates page. 

Bowmanville Expansion 

Geo-technical Investigative Work 

Along the CP-owned corridor there is geo-technical investigative work 
underway. This work is to collect information for the future 
Bowmanville Expansion Project between Oshawa GO Station and 
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Bowmanville Avenue in Bowmanville. The geo-technical work is 
necessary preliminary works in advance of Bowmanville Expansion 
construction. This work will be ongoing into summer 2021. 

What to Expect? 

This geo-technical work requires the drilling of boreholes and testing 
soil conditions for the future construction of corridor infrastructure. This 
work will take place during day time hours. Residents can expect to 
see a small drill rig, trucks, and a work crew working within, or near the 
rail corridor. Typical construction impacts can be expected, such as 
noise, vibration and dust. 
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Bowmanville Expansion

Bowmanville Expansion

Bowmanville Expansion 

The Initial Business Case (IBC) for the Bowmanville rail service 
expansion is finalized. The IBC examined various options and allowed 
Metrolinx to select one single option for further development through 
preliminary design and to be evaluated through a Preliminary Design 
Business Case (PDBC). The PDBC is the next step in Metrolinx’s 
business case lifecycle. For more information click here. 

Visit our Bowmanville Expansion page for the most current information 
on this project. 
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Register Now

What's happening on the Lakeshore East line in 
Toronto? (416) 

Please click the 'Register Now' button below to subscribe for updates 
to the Toronto East region. 

Register Now 
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  How the business of GO Transit has continued throughout the ongoing pandemic

Delivering new rapid transit to support a growing Durham Region community

Find out how Metrolinx is brining more rapid transit to Durham Region

Metrolinx: News Posts 

How the business of GO Transit has continued throughout the ongoing pandemic 

May 17, 2021 

Delivering new rapid transit to support a growing Durham Region community 

May 6, 2021 

Find out how Metrolinx is brining more rapid transit to Durham Region 

March 10, 2021 
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Keeping Safe: Who to call? 
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gotransit.com/safety

durhamregion@metrolinx.com.

Your safety is our top priority. 

Need us? Call Transit Safety at 1-877-297-2642. 
Visit gotransit.com/safety for safety tips. 

Contact Us: Feedback 

Please reach out to our community relations office with questions, or 
comments anytime by e-mailing durhamregion@metrolinx.com. 

Disponible en Français 
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DEEDS
You are receiving this e-blast because you signed up through our online form, or participated in one of our
community events and indicated you would like to receive these e-updates. Our email list is only used for
information about project events, initiatives and construction updates. It is not sold or provided to any
other party for their use, nor to market our services or products.

Copyright © 2020 Metrolinx, All rights reserved.

Our mailing address is:
Metrolinx
20 Bay Street
Toronto, ON, M5J 2W3
Canada

Want to change how you receive these emails? You can update your preferences or unsubscribe from his

list.

You are receiving this e-blast because you signed up through our online form, or participated in one of our 
community events and indicated you would like to receive these e-updates. Our email list is only used for 
information about project events, initiatives and construction updates. It is not sold or provided to any 
other party for their use, nor to market our services or products. 

Copyright © 2020 Metrolinx, All rights reserved. 

Our mailing address is: 
Metrolinx 
20 Bay Street 
Toronto, ON, M5J 2W3 
Canada 

Want to change how you receive these emails? You can update your preferences or unsubscribe from this 
list. 
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CORPORATION OF THE MUNICIPALITY OF CALVIN
w

DATE: May 25, 2021 NO._2021-136

MOVED BY Heather Olmstead

SECONDED BY Christine Shippam

“That Council hereby requests Staff to contact the Ministry responsible for the
Alcohol and Gaming of Ontario to seek their assistance in implementing an
additional level of licensing Which would permit small organizations to hold
fundraisers as a method of sustaining our community and organizations;

And further that all municipalities in Ontario are sent this resolution to seek their
assistance in lobbying the Ministry.”

.M
CARRIED

DIVISION VOTE

NAME OF MEMBER OF COUNCIL YEA NAY

Coun Cross _X
Coun Maxwell _X
Coun Olmstead _X
Coun Shippam _X
Mayor Pennell X

_______ 

768/21 

CORPORATION OF THE MUNICIPALITY OF CALVIN 
Resolution 

DATE:    May 25, 2021 NO.__2021-136____ 

MOVED BY____Heather Olmstead____________________________________ 

SECONDED BY____Christine Shippam_________________________________ 

“That Council hereby requests Staff to contact the Ministry responsible for the 
Alcohol and Gaming of Ontario to seek their assistance in implementing an 
additional level of licensing which would permit small organizations to hold 
fundraisers as a method of sustaining our community and organizations; 

And further that all municipalities in Ontario are sent this resolution to seek their 
assistance in lobbying the Ministry.” 

CARRIED____ 

DIVISION VOTE 

NAME OF MEMBER OF COUNCIL YEA NAY 

Coun Cross __X____ ______ 
Coun Maxwell __X____ ______ 
Coun Olmstead __X____ ______ 
Coun Shippam __X____ ______ 
Mayor Pennell __X____ ______ 
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From: Switzer, Barbara on behalf of Regional Clerk
Subject: Regional Council Decision - Timing of Step 1 of the "Provincial Roadmap to Reopen"
Date: May 27, 2021 4:30:38 PM

On May 27, 2021 Regional Council adopted the following:

WHEREAS over 70% of the adult population in York Region has received their first dose;
and,

WHEREAS over 65% of the adult population in Ontario has received their first dose; and,

WHEREAS hospitalizations, ICU occupancy and new admissions and case rates have all
declined and continue to trend downward; and,

WHEREAS Step One of the Provincial roadmap states “may begin after 60 per cent of
Ontario’s adults receive at least one dose of a COVlD-19 vaccine and if, and only if, public
health indicators, such as hospitalizations, ICU occupancy and new admissions and case
rates indicate the province can safely move to this step of the roadmap.”; and,

WHEREAS according to an independent modelling company, a fourth wave for York
Region is not on the cards if we re-open after June 2, 2021; and,

WHEREAS the Province “Stay at Home” order originally was to expire June 2, 2021;

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT York Regional Council request the province
consider entering Step 1 of the “Provincial Roadmap to Reopen” as of 12:01 am May 31,
2021; and,

BE IT FINALLY RESOLVED THAT a copy of this Motion be sent to the Honourable Doug
Ford, Premier of Ontario, the Honourable Christine Elliott, Minister of Health, Dr Dave
Williams, Chief Medical Officer of Health, all MPPs in the Province of Ontario, and all
Heads of Council.

Regards,

Christopher Raynor| Regional Clerk, Regional Clerk’s Office, Corporate Services

The Regional Municipality of York | 17250 Yonge Street | Newmarket, ON L3Y 6Z1
0: 1-877-464-9675 ext. 71300 | Christopher.raynor@york.ca | yorkca

Our Mission: Working together to serve our thriving communities — today and tomorrow

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
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From: Switzer, Barbara on behalf of Regional Clerk 
Subject: Regional Council Decision - Timing of Step 1 of the "Provincial Roadmap to Reopen" 
Date: May 27, 2021 4:30:38 PM 

On May 27, 2021 Regional Council adopted the following: 

WHEREAS over 70% of the adult population in York Region has received their first dose; 
and, 

WHEREAS over 65% of the adult population in Ontario has received their first dose; and, 

WHEREAS hospitalizations, ICU occupancy and new admissions and case rates have all 
declined and continue to trend downward; and, 

WHEREAS Step One of the Provincial roadmap states “may begin after 60 per cent of 
Ontario’s adults receive at least one dose of a COVID-19 vaccine and if, and only if, public 
health indicators, such as hospitalizations, ICU occupancy and new admissions and case 
rates indicate the province can safely move to this step of the roadmap.”; and, 

WHEREAS according to an independent modelling company, a fourth wave for York 
Region is not on the cards if we re-open after June 2, 2021; and, 

WHEREAS the Province “Stay at Home” order originally was to expire June 2, 2021; 

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT York Regional Council request the province 
consider entering Step 1 of the “Provincial Roadmap to Reopen” as of 12:01 am May 31, 
2021; and, 

BE IT FINALLY RESOLVED THAT a copy of this Motion be sent to the Honourable Doug 
Ford, Premier of Ontario, the Honourable Christine Elliott, Minister of Health, Dr Dave 
Williams, Chief Medical Officer of Health, all MPPs in the Province of Ontario, and all 
Heads of Council. 

Regards, 

Christopher Raynor | Regional Clerk, Regional Clerk’s Office, Corporate Services 

The Regional Municipality of York | 17250 Yonge Street | Newmarket, ON L3Y 6Z1 
O: 1-877-464-9675 ext. 71300 | christopher.raynor@york.ca | york.ca 

Our Mission: Working together to serve our thriving communities – today and tomorrow 
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From: Susan Jagminas
To: Info Mail
Subject: New LSRCA Web Content on Feeding Wildlife
Date: May 27, 2021 2:55:44 PM

Good afternoon

In response to a municipal request we received recently about our messaging on feeding wildlife, the
Communications team published new content to our website.
We’re sharing this content with our municipal and neighbouring CA communications staff and ask
that you share with the staff at your respective organizations that may be dealing with the issue of
wildlife feeding.

If you have any questions, or if you need support with other topics that we might be able to help
with, please let me know.

Best regards,
Sue

Sue Jagminas, MA

Senior Communications Advisor
Lake Simcoe Region Conservation Authority
120 Bayview Parkway
Newmarket, ON L3Y 3W3
905—895—1281, ext. 264 | 1—800—465—0437 IMobile: 905—836—3469
s.iagminas@ LSRCA.on.ca | www.LSRCA.on.ca

Twitter: @LSRCA

Facebook: LakeSimcoeConservation

774/21 

From: Susan Jagminas 
To: Info Mail 
Subject: New LSRCA Web Content on Feeding Wildlife 
Date: May 27, 2021 2:55:44 PM 

Good afternoon 

In response to a municipal request we received recently about our messaging on feeding wildlife, the 
Communications team published new content to our website. 
We’re sharing this content with our municipal and neighbouring CA communications staff and ask 
that you share with the staff at your respective organizations that may be dealing with the issue of 
wildlife feeding. 

https://www.lsrca.on.ca/Pages/3-Reasons-You-Shouldnt-Feed-Wildlife.aspx 

If you have any questions, or if you need support with other topics that we might be able to help 
with, please let me know. 

Best regards, 
Sue 

Sue Jagminas, MA 
Senior Communications Advisor 
Lake Simcoe Region Conservation Authority 
120 Bayview Parkway 
Newmarket, ON  L3Y 3W3 
905-895-1281, ext. 264 | 1-800-465-0437 |Mobile: 905-836-3469 
s.jagminas@LSRCA.on.ca | www.LSRCA.on.ca 

Twitter: @LSRCA 
Facebook: LakeSimcoeConservation 
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Township of Southgate ' Phone: 519-923-2110
Administration Office Toll Free: 1-888—560—6607
185667 Grey County Road 9, RR 1 Fax: 519-923-9262
Dundalk, ON NOC 1B0 Web: www.southgate.ca

May 20, 2021

To whom it may concern:

Re: Resolution of Support — Support for 988 three-digit Suicide and Crisis
Hotline

Please be advised that at the May 19, 2021 Regular Meeting of Council, the following
motion was carried:

No. 2021-283
Moved By Councillor Dobreen
Seconded By Councillor Sherson
Whereas the federal government has passed a motion to adopt 988, a National
three—digit suicide and crisis hotline; and
Whereas the ongoing COVID—19 pandemic has increased the demand for suicide
prevention services by 200%; and
Whereas existing suicide prevention hotlines require the user to remember a
10—digit number and go through directories or be placed on hold; and
Whereas in 2022 the United States will have in place a national 988 crisis
hotline; and

Whereas the Township of Southgate recognizes that it is a significant and
important initiative to ensure critical barriers are removed to those in a crisis and
seeking help;
Therefore be it resolved that the Township of Southgate endorses this 988
crisis line initiative; and
That a copy of this resolution be sent to Bruce—Grey-Owen Sound MP Alex Ruff,
Bruce-Grey-Owen Sound MPP Bill Walker, Federal Minister of Health Patty Hajdu,
the Canadian Radio—television and Telecommunications (CRTC) and all
municipalities in Ontario.

Carried

1|Page
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Township of Southgate Phone: 519-923-2110 
Administration Office Toll Free: 1-888-560-6607 
185667 Grey County Road 9, RR 1 Fax: 519-923-9262 
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May 20, 2021 

To whom it may concern: 

Re: Resolution of Support – Support for 988 three-digit Suicide and Crisis 
Hotline 

Please be advised that at the May 19, 2021 Regular Meeting of Council, the following 
motion was carried: 

No. 2021-283 
Moved By Councillor Dobreen 
Seconded By Councillor Sherson 
Whereas the federal government has passed a motion to adopt 988, a National 
three-digit suicide and crisis hotline; and 
Whereas the ongoing COVID-19 pandemic has increased the demand for suicide 
prevention services by 200%; and 
Whereas existing suicide prevention hotlines require the user to remember a 
10-digit number and go through directories or be placed on hold; and 
Whereas in 2022 the United States will have in place a national 988 crisis 
hotline; and 
Whereas the Township of Southgate recognizes that it is a significant and 
important initiative to ensure critical barriers are removed to those in a crisis and 
seeking help; 
Therefore be it resolved that the Township of Southgate endorses this 988 
crisis line initiative; and 
That a copy of this resolution be sent to Bruce-Grey-Owen Sound MP Alex Ruff, 
Bruce-Grey-Owen Sound MPP Bill Walker, Federal Minister of Health Patty Hajdu, 
the Canadian Radio-television and Telecommunications (CRTC) and all 
municipalities in Ontario. 
Carried 
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If you have any questions, please contact our office at (519) 923—2110.

Sincerely,

Lindsey green, Clerk
Township of Southgate

cc: Bruce—Grey-Owen Sound MP Alex Ruff
Bruce—Grey-Owen Sound MPP Bill Walker
Federal Minister of Health Patty Hajdu
The Canadian Radio—television and Telecommunications (CRTC)
All Municipalities in Ontario

2|Page

Sincerely, 
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From: AMO Communications
To: Maralee Drake
Subject: AMO WatchFile - May 27, 2021
Date: May 27, 2021 10:01:46 AM

AMO WatchFile not displaying correctly? View the online version
Add Communicate@amo.on.ca to your safe list

AMO WatchFile banner

May 27, 2021

In This Issue
- Apply for an AMO Federal Gas Tax Award!
- Province launches consultation on Land Use Compatibility Guidelines.
- Housing Supply Challenge Round 2.
- Second date added for Human Rights and Equity.
- Delegation request deadline fast approaching.
- Second training date added for Leading Through Crisis.
- Space still available for AMO’s Land Use Planning workshops.
- Joint Health and Safety Committee eLearning bundle training.
- Seven simple tips to win your excel battle.
- Safe sidewalks for healthy communities.
- Municipal Group Buying Program: A new face.
- Energy reporting deadline is approaching.
- Careers: Thunder Bay, Simcoe County and Parry Sound DSSAB.

AMO Matters
Has your community financed an innovative, exciting, or impactful infrastructure
project with the federal Gas Tax Fund? Apply for an AMO Federal Gas Tax Award to
celebrate your municipality's efforts!

Provincial Matters
The Ministry of the Environment, Conservation and Parks has posted a proposed
Land Use Compatibility Guideline for consultation (ERO 019-2785) until July 3;
municipal webinars are also being organized (June 2: registration; June 9: registration;
and June 16: registration).

Federal Matters
Local governments, and other eligible organizations may apply to Round 2 of the
Housing Supply Challenge for up to $75,000 to prototype their solutions. Applicant
support consultations are now open.

Eye on Events
2020 was an historical moment for laying bare the necessity to honestly and
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transparently face the issues of human rights, diversity, equity and inclusion. AMO has
developed training to help members better understand these important and complex
issues along with their roles and obligations. AMO has added a second date for this in
demand training. Space is limited.

Delegation meetings are a key feature of the AMO Conference. To request meetings
as part of your AMO 2021 Conference experience, visit the Conference website and
click on the “Delegations” tab before June 4. Don’t forget, you must be a registered
delegate to participate.

AMO and the Loomex Group are offering training that provides tools for elected
officials to build resilience and strength in providing leadership through and beyond
COVlD-19. Leading Through Crisis: Strengthening Personal Resilience training is now
also being offered on June 17, 2021. This important training has limited capacity,
register today.

Join this 3 hour workshop on May 27 or June 3 to learn the fundamentals of planning
and your important role as an elected official in decision making. Register here.

48 Consulting Services, AMO’s occupational health and safety service partner, is
offering JHSC online training at member preferred pricing. Use the code AM02021 at
checkout.

LAS
Do you cringe at the thought of having to use Excel? Aliya, our Energy Billing &
Settlement Clerk, has written the latest blog on simple ways to use Excel so you can
keep your sanity.

Safe sidewalks are an important part of any active community. A sidewalk assessment
through LAS provides a detailed analysis of your sidewalk network, including trip
hazards and accessibility compliance. Know the condition of your pedestrian
infrastructure to get the most out of your maintenance budgets. Contact Tanner for a
free quote.

Mark your calendars! Stay tuned for our big reveal on June 1. Exciting changes are
coming to the face of our Municipal Group Buying Program.

The Ministry of Energy, Northern Development and Mines is now accepting O. Reg.
5—07/18 annual energy reports. Reporting is for the energy used in 2019 and due by
July 1,2021. Ministry information w_ebinars will be on June 9 and 23. For any
questions, email BPSsupport@ontario.ca.

Careers
Property Agent - City of Thunder Bay. Division: Realty Services. Competition No.:
DEV-36-21. Job Type: Full-Time. Application forms must reference the competition
number and be submitted to Human Resources by 11:59 pm. on the closing date of
June 1, 2021.
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Community Paramedicine Program Manager - County of Simcoe. Reference Code:
1273. Closing Date: June 4, 2021. Employment Status: Temporary, Full Time.
Location: Midhurst. Reports to: Deputy Chief Operations. To view the job description
and submit your application online, please see Simcoe County Career Opportunities.

Director, Finance & Asset Management - District of Para Sound Social Services
Administration Board. Located on Hwy 400, approximately 2 hours north of Toronto,
Parry Sound is located on the shores of Georgian Bay in the UNESCO designated
Georgian Bay Biosphere Reserve. Please submit cover letter & resume referencing
Job ID #21N-01, by 4:30 pm on June 9, 2021 to: Attn: Danielle Villeneuve, Manager of
Human Resources, 1 Beechwood Drive, 2nd Floor, Parry Sound, ON P2A 1J2. Fax:
705.751.5370; Email: iobs@psdssab.org.

About AMO
AMO is a non-profit organization representing almost all of Ontario's 444 municipal
governments. AMO supports strong and effective municipal government in Ontario
and promotes the value of municipal government as a vital and essential component
of Ontario's and Canada's political system. Follow @AMOPolicy on Twitter!

AMO Contacts
AMO Watch File Tel: 416.971.9856
Conferences/Events
Policy and Funding Programs
LAS Local Authority Services
MEPCO Municipal Employer Pension Centre of Ontario
ONE Investment
Media Inquiries Tel: 416.729.5425
Municipal Wire, Career/Employment and Council Resolution Distributions

*Disclaimer: The Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) is unable to provide any warranty regarding the accuracy or completeness
of third-party submissions. Distribution of these items does not imply an endorsement of the views, information or services mentioned.
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Community Paramedicine Program Manager - County of Simcoe. Reference Code: 
1273. Closing Date: June 4, 2021. Employment Status: Temporary, Full Time. 
Location: Midhurst. Reports to: Deputy Chief Operations. To view the job description 
and submit your application online, please see Simcoe County Career Opportunities. 

Director, Finance & Asset Management - District of Parry Sound Social Services 
Administration Board. Located on Hwy 400, approximately 2 hours north of Toronto, 
Parry Sound is located on the shores of Georgian Bay in the UNESCO designated 
Georgian Bay Biosphere Reserve. Please submit cover letter & resume referencing 
Job ID #21N-01, by 4:30 pm on June 9, 2021 to: Attn: Danielle Villeneuve, Manager of 
Human Resources, 1 Beechwood Drive, 2nd Floor, Parry Sound, ON P2A 1J2. Fax: 
705.751.5370; Email: jobs@psdssab.org. 

About AMO 
AMO is a non-profit organization representing almost all of Ontario's 444 municipal 
governments. AMO supports strong and effective municipal government in Ontario 
and promotes the value of municipal government as a vital and essential component 
of Ontario's and Canada's political system. Follow @AMOPolicy on Twitter! 

AMO Contacts 
AMO Watch File Tel: 416.971.9856 
Conferences/Events 
Policy and Funding Programs 
LAS Local Authority Services 
MEPCO Municipal Employer Pension Centre of Ontario 
ONE Investment 
Media Inquiries Tel: 416.729.5425 
Municipal Wire, Career/Employment and Council Resolution Distributions 

*Disclaimer: The Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) is unable to provide any warranty regarding the accuracy or completeness
of third-party submissions. Distribution of these items does not imply an endorsement of the views, information or services mentioned.

Please consider the environment 
before printing this. 

Association of Municipalities of Ontario
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